Notice
3/19/2020

Effective immediately all Jefferson County Business will be by appointment only.  The Jefferson County Courthouse and Jefferson Place are restricting public access.  

· Any county business that can be done via phone, email, regular mail, or without face to face meeting is strongly encouraged.  
· All business will be conducted by appointment only.  There will be a hands – free calling option if you come to the Courthouse or Jefferson Place without an appointment.  
· If a face to face meeting is required, visitors will be escorted through the public areas.  
· There will be Lockable boxes will be available for each office in the security lobby of the courthouse for drop-offs.    
· 1 visitor at a time is allowed to in the Courthouse lobby at a time.  All others must wait outside in the vestibule or front sidewalk, until the lobby is cleared 
· No access, without department approval and escort
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